
Declaration by the High Representative
on behalf of the EU on the alignment
of certain third countries concerning
restrictive measures against Syria

On 15 January 2021, the Council adopted Decision (CFSP) 2021/30[1]

implementing Council Decision 2013/255/CFSP.

The Council added one person to the list of natural and legal persons,
entities or bodies subject to restrictive measures in Annex I to Decision
2013/255/CFSP.

The Candidate Countries the Republic of North Macedonia, Montenegro and
Albania[2], and the EFTA countries Iceland, Liechtenstein and Norway, members
of the European Economic Area, as well as Ukraine, the Republic of Moldova
and Georgia align themselves with this Council Decision.

They will ensure that their national policies conform to this Council
Decision.

The European Union takes note of this commitment and welcomes it.

[1] Published on 15.01.2021 in the Official Journal of the European Union no L
12 I, p.3.
[2] The Republic of North Macedonia, Montenegro and Albania continue to be
part of the Stabilisation and Association Process.

ESMA submits IFRS 9 and IAS 20 related
questions to IFRS Interpretations
Committee

The European Securities and Markets Authority (ESMA), the EU’s securities
markets regulator, submitted questions related to the accounting for the
third series of the European Central Bank’s (ECB) Targeted Longer-Term
Refinancing Operations (TLTRO III) to the International Financial Reporting
Standards Interpretations Committee (IFRS IC).

http://www.government-world.com/declaration-by-the-high-representative-on-behalf-of-the-eu-on-the-alignment-of-certain-third-countries-concerning-restrictive-measures-against-syria/
http://www.government-world.com/declaration-by-the-high-representative-on-behalf-of-the-eu-on-the-alignment-of-certain-third-countries-concerning-restrictive-measures-against-syria/
http://www.government-world.com/declaration-by-the-high-representative-on-behalf-of-the-eu-on-the-alignment-of-certain-third-countries-concerning-restrictive-measures-against-syria/
http://www.government-world.com/declaration-by-the-high-representative-on-behalf-of-the-eu-on-the-alignment-of-certain-third-countries-concerning-restrictive-measures-against-syria/
http://www.government-world.com/esma-submits-ifrs-9-and-ias-20-related-questions-to-ifrs-interpretations-committee/
http://www.government-world.com/esma-submits-ifrs-9-and-ias-20-related-questions-to-ifrs-interpretations-committee/
http://www.government-world.com/esma-submits-ifrs-9-and-ias-20-related-questions-to-ifrs-interpretations-committee/
https://www.esma.europa.eu/sites/default/files/library/esma32-339-151_letter_ifrs_ic_tltro_iii.pdf


ESMA is inviting the IFRS IC to clarify the applicable requirements
considering questions related to:

accounting for the transactions according to requirements of IFRS 9 or
IAS 20;
use of discrete or “blended” effective interest rates to calculate the
interest expense; and
accounting treatment of the changes in estimates of payments due to
revised assessment of meeting the eligibility criteria upon application
of IFRS 9.

ESMA previously issued a public statement promoting transparency in the IFRS
financial statements of banks regarding accounting for the third series of
the ECB’s TLTRO III. On that occasion, ESMA pointed out that, in practice,
there is diversity regarding the accounting treatment of the ECB’s TLTRO III
refinancing transactions by banks.

Local and regional leaders are crucial
to legitimate the bottom-up approach
of the Conference on the future of
Europe

Representatives from the European Parliament and academia confirm that the
CoR should have an important role in gathering input from citizens on
permanent basis because local and regional authorities are the closest and
most trusted level of government

Members of the CoR commission for Citizenship, Governance, Institutional and
External Affairs – CIVEX – debated on how to strengthen the role of the CoR
in the EU governance system, notably for the Conference on the future of
Europe in the presence of MEP Domènec Ruiz Devesa (ES/S&D) and
Professor Sarah Meyer, research associate at Danube-University Krems. The
European Union’s democratic foundations are among the main issues that the
Conference will address and local and regional authorities are the keepers of
the EU’s democratic foundations on a daily basis and the ones who most
practise participative democracy. It came out of the discussion that the
Conference is an opportunity for demonstrating and promoting the role of the
CoR as the institutional representative of cities and regions in the EU
decision-making process within the framework of the existing Treaties. In a
broader perspective, Treaty changes towards more legislative powers to the
CoR could be considered in order to strengthen the democratic dimension of
the EU.
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The Conference on the future of Europe will bring together in open, inclusive
and transparent debates citizens, civil society, national, regional and local
authorities and European institutions in order to give a new impulse to the
European project and to strengthen European democracy. It is expected to be
launched on 9 May, Europe Day 2021, with a delay of one year due to the
covid-19 pandemic.

The questions raised during the debate were whether the current EU legal
framework allows the CoR to fully play its role of voice of cities and
regions in the EU and which specific role could be foreseen in the Conference
on the future of Europe for the CoR and LRAs in a process led by the 3 EU-
institutions European Commission, European Parliament and the Council of the
EU.

Mark Speich (DE/EPP), Secretary of State for Federal, European and
International Affairs, North Rhine-Westphalia and Chair of the CoR CIVEX
commission said: “We as politicians at the regional and local level must
formulate concrete ideas about the European Union of the future. We need a
clear vision for the future of a Europe of the regions. The clearer this
vision is, the more effectively we can take the necessary steps for its
realization and use the Conference on the Future of Europe as an opportunity
in the process. We are constantly calling for greater consideration of local
and regional authorities in European decision-making and legislation. Now it
is essential to develop clear proposals so that this demand is also
explicitly enshrined institutionally and procedurally.”

MEP Domènec Ruiz Devesa (ES/S&D) S&D coordinator in the European Parliament
AFCO Committee presented the EP pilot project on Building Europe with local
entities and explained how CoR members could contribute: “In order to bring
Europe closer to its citizens and in the framework of the Conference on the
Future of Europe we should strengthen the European dimension in the work with
local and regional policy makers, setting up a more structured and permanent
participatory way beside civil society organizations, social partners and
citizens. With this goal, the Pilot Project “BELE – Building Europe with
Local Entities” will be implemented to strengthen the direct communication to
the citizens on political initiatives carried out by the Union through
periodical declarations to media and debates led by local authorities. We
have the responsibility to ensure with these initiatives that the Conference
accomplishes a bottom-up approach for reaching a meaningful dialogue”.

Sarah Meyer, research associate at Danube-University Krems presented the
REGIOPARL project which aims at looking into how the regional and local level
can be crucial players for democratic participation and proper functioning of
effective representation and problem solving in the EU democratic system of
multilevel governance said: “As the Council clearly advocates a policy-first
approach towards the Conference on the Future of Europe, the CoR could devote
its efforts to a consequent and systematic inclusion of the regional and
local perspective in all activities and outcomes of the Conference, topic-by-
topic. When it comes to the direct involvement of citizens, expectation
management will be crucial, since participation without decision-making or
agenda-setting power is not likely to underpin the democratic legitimacy of
EU policy-making.”
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Remarks by Paschal Donohoe following
the Eurogroup video conference of 15
February 2021

Good evening to all of you. Before I debrief you on today’s Eurogroup, let me
mention that we had the chance to welcome two new colleagues to our meeting
today – the new Italian minister, Daniele Franco, whose government was just
sworn in this weekend, and indeed, it was his first day in his new role. And
the new Estonian minister, Mrs. Keit Pentus-Rosimannus, who presented the
policy priorities of the new Estonian government. The Commission also
presented its assessment on the updated draft budgetary plan that Lithuania
presented after the formation of their new government in December.

So moving to the substance of the meeting, the Eurogroup continues to engage
very closely in the health and economic situation of the euro area. We
started today with an update on the health situation from Dr. Mike Ryan and
Dr. Bruce Aylward of the World Health Organisation, which informed our
discussions on the economic situation. The faster we can overcome this
pandemic, the quicker we can deal with its economic consequences.

Dr. Ryan and Dr. Aylward both emphasised that a high level of uncertainty
remains, especially with regard to the circulation of the virus and the
emergence of new variants. But they also highlighted the huge progress that
has been made in terms of testing, treatment and vaccination since
coronavirus emerged one year ago. The steady progress of the vaccination
campaigns in particular raises the prospect of gradual change. The
commission’s economic forecast confirms that economic growth is expected to
resume in the spring after a very challenging winter. The forecast is
premised on a gradual opening up of the economy in the first half of the
year, and an acceleration of growth in the second half of the year.

This gradual recovery will of course be supported and reinforced by the joint
Recovery Fund. The RRF, which will enter into force on the 18th of February,
will play an important role in ensuring a sustained and robust economic
recovery as opposed to just a temporary rebound.

But the situation remains serious. The level of employment is clearly well
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below where we want it to be. And while COVID-19 has affected every part of
the economy of the eurozone, it has been a particular challenge for young
women and men, but also those who are employed in contact-intensive parts of
our economies. This reaffirms the need to continue protecting our citizens
from this pandemic and for supportive economic policies to remain in place
for as long as they are needed. There is an inherent risk of withdrawing
support too early, as opposed to withdrawing it too late.

In light of the uncertainty and challenge, there continues to be a great need
to coordinate our monetary and our budgetary efforts. From a Eurogroup
perspective, it is important that we approach national budgetary preparations
in a coordinated manner to help shape our policy decisions, particularly as
the process of vaccination gathers steam and our recovery slowly begins.

And we have learnt so much in dealing with this disease. It is good to note
that lockdowns were more targeted the second time round and that many
businesses and households have been able to adapt to changing and very
challenging circumstances.

And when we start to emerge from the health crisis, our policy response will
need to adapt gradually. It’s something we will be talking about regularly in
the coming months because we all have an interest in a successful and a
united return to growth. We will soon be issuing the schedule that we have
agreed for the discussions that we will be having on budgetary policy. And my
aim is to reach a common understanding on the appropriate budgetary stance by
the summer so that we can guide our budgetary discussions for next year.

The second main topic on our agenda concerned the international role of the
euro. This discussion took place on the basis of the Commission communication
of 19 January on the European economic and financial system. The aim is to
reduce our dependence on other currencies and to strengthen our autonomy in
various situations. At the same time, an increased international use of our
currency also implies potential trade-offs which we will continue to monitor.

Ministers also agreed that our actions to support the international role of
the euro should be broad-based, encompassing progress on amongst other
things, Economic and Monetary Union, Banking Union, Capital Markets Union and
the implementation of Next Generation EU. During the discussion, ministers
also emphasised the potential of green bond issuance to enhance the use of
the euro by the markets while also contributing to achieving our climate
transition objectives.

Let me emphasise in conclusion that this discussion is not about rivalling
other currencies, but it is instead about increasing the resilience of our
own currency and giving our firms and our citizens greater choice and
security. We’ll be coming back to some of these issues soon to prepare a
Leaders’ discussion on this topic in March.

Finally, we took stock of the state of play with the solvency of the
corporate sector. The support that we have put in place at the national level
and the framework we have agreed at the European level have all helped to
keep many businesses afloat during lockdowns. This has been a success story,



but we are aware that difficult times could lie ahead. Most businesses
certainly have a bright future, but of course, many businesses are going to
need time to repair their balance sheets and unfortunately, there could be
some that will not be viable in the longer term due to changing health
circumstances, and what that will mean for how economies are structured.

As the recovery phase is kicking in, we will move to a phase of more targeted
measures with the difficult question of how to identify viable firms that
will still need our support. Our insolvency frameworks will need to be
adaptable in order to minimise economic damage. And this is a discussion that
we will return to in April.

To conclude today’s discussions did acknowledge the many challenges that we
are still responding to, that we are still working hard to overcome. It does
come down to 3 Cs –  certainty, coordination and consensus. In the face of
health and economic uncertainty, we are working hard to redouble our
coordination efforts to further create a consensus to help the euro area
navigate through the uncertainty created by this pandemic. We will be
intensifying our efforts to do this in 2021, given the value of this
consensus in 2020, and I look forward to working closely, in particular with
Commissioner Gentiloni and his colleagues in the Commission and all members
of the Eurogroup to help us put in place the strongest policy framework to
respond back to challenges which we will overcome.

Visit the meeting page

Article – How MEPS want to tackle in-
work poverty in the EU
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Nearly 10% of EU workers are living in poverty, with 21.7% of the population
affected by poverty or social exclusion. On top of this, the pandemic risks
exacerbating inequalities in the EU.

In light of this, MEPs are urging the European Commission and EU countries to
include the prevention of in-work poverty in their overall goal to end
poverty in the EU because the principle according to which “work is the best
remedy for poverty” does not apply to low-wage sectors and those working
under precarious and atypical working conditions.

In a report adopted 9 February, MEPs called for minimum wages to be set above
the poverty threshold.

More on EU measures to improve workers’ rights.
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